
TOWN OF MANSURA 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

JULY 10, 2023 

The Mayor and Board of Alderman of the Town of Mansura met in regular session at the Mansura Town Hall on 

Monday, July 10, 2023, at six o'clock. 

The meeting opened with a prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. 

Present: Mayor Kenneth Pickett, Alderman Bruce Jackson, Glenn McKinley, Alderwoman Judy Bazert, and Judy 

James. 

Absent: Roderick Perry 

Spencer Gauthier from Pan American Engineers updated the Mayor and Board of Alderman with the engineer's 

report. 

Motioned by Glenn McKinley, seconded by Bruce Jackson and unanimously carried to add Gwen Burke and 

Florense Pickett to the agenda. 

Gwen Burke from Avoyelles COA introduced Mrs. Patience Neal, a new employee at the Mansura Senior Citizen 

building. 

Florensa Pickett wanted to thank the Mayor and Board of Alderman for the First Annual Youth Summer Camp for 

kids. The event was a success. 

Mayor Pickett informed the Board of Alderman he met with LAWCO about doing some maintenance work to the 

old water tower. 

Motioned by Judy James, seconded by Bruce Jackson and unanimously carried to accept and adopt the minutes of 

the June 12, 2023, meeting. 

Motioned by Bruce Jackson, seconded by Glenn McKinley and unanimously carried to approve June bills for 

payment. 

The financial statement for June was viewed by the town council. 

General fund, Sales 01, and Sales 02 were compared to budget. 

Motioned by Judy James, seconded by Bruce Jackson and unanimously carried having no further business, the 

meeting was adjourned. 

s/Kayla Bannister, Town Clerk 


